Februsry 11, 1974

&!ﬁh Depar Edith and Memberse cf 8L,

4 The past twe vears, as presidant of BL, have truly "flour ty" for me. They hava
bear a real pleasure, mostly because I have had the charce to know each one of
you a8 llttle better. UwWe now number 45 active reaident members, and 8 ricn-resident
members, witn an averege attendance of 27, Last summer we were sorry to lose
Betty Serig and Mary Simmons, but since they both sound so happy in Arizona uwe
cannot begrudge their leaving. Isabel Hughes, after many years on ogur non-resident
list, has decided to become inactive, but on ths plus side, we weicumed Emma Kresge
from Chapter KB, Iowa. Emma and daughter, Jane Secord, make cur third mother-
daughtsr combiration. UWhen we add the Nordholm and uUeber "girls", I wondsr if
we're setting a record in Wiscensin with cur total of eight ective mather-daughtser
members. Record or nct, they're three terrific combirationst

Our 1973 fall seasor began with a lovely salad luncheon preceding cur first
October meeting. UWe enjoyed anothner deliclous luncheon on October 3lst, the day
that Marian Wolfe, 2nd Vice-President of Wisconsin State Chapter, made har
official visit to BL. Marian was generous in her praise of cur chepter and

gave us all a feeling of soma of the real meanings of P.E.0. in her inspiring
message to us.

Devotion has been evident in Chapter 8L in meny ways this year. Officers and
committees have functionad so smoothly that we almost taske for gresnted our fine
programs and "fun" meetings. Four talented musiciane stand out in my memory;
in December, Virginia Malmyuist and Evelyn Jennings created a real hollday mood
with their spirited singing; and in Jenuary, Mary Lou Hogan and Hetty land

<\ ;?kwntertained us with their superb planc dueta.(The way they stay tagether is
‘really amazirg.) Phyllis Norem's poetry was a rare treat 8t our Christmas
meeting, and "most fun" award goes to Beth Ross for’ her "Happy Birthday"”
program. Clever Kris Rosthe and the program committee aptly titled this one
"With a Will to be Merry®.

we continue to enjoy raising money by means of a bridge maratnhon and the
informal "atitch and atudy" group. However, & morse intense effort was mede st
Jean Clausen's garsge sale -- 3 two day affalr which added well over $100.00

to our welfare furd. This year we contributed $115 to our P.E.Q., projects,

but our newest intarest ies the Coniinuing Education for Women Program. Carcl
Wilson's education committee 18 now screening applicents, since we have $250.00
to be used for this purposa,.

OQur P.L.0. ster reminds me a little of the comet, Kohoutek, which turned out to
be a "visual bust for the layman®". To the casual dbserver. our star may be

the symbol of Jjust enother women's club. But like Kohoutsk, which "delightad
the scientista using tre worlc's largest telescope™, thers is 8 great deal more
to our star than meets the eye., UWe who wear it, are the ones with a telescope -
our own insight - so we are able to sse whe: F.E.0., and its star, ere really

all ‘abouti

Lovingly in P.E.O.,
Jane Rogers,
President, Chapter BL




